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Memo To: Sandy Creek Town Board Date: January 13, 2021
From: Brett M. McVoy, |.E. Project No.: 1001.005.001
1001.008.002

Subject: Board Update — Sandy Creek/Richiand Joint Water Project

Sewer Project Update:

e Final No-Go memo and B&L Agreement Amendment were submitted to REDI. No comments
have been received.

Water Project Update:
s Activity Completed in Last Month and Current Activities
o Approximately 63,000 LF of water main has been installed. This is approximately 42% of
the total length.

o WD Malone has 1 mainline crew and 1 water service crew onsite. Approximately 326

services have been installed. This is approximately 55% of the total services.

o Payment Application No. 5 has been disbursed to WD Malone. Payment Application No.
6 has been submitted.

o The Contractor has indicated they intend to shut-down within the next week for the
winter. There is ample time within their Contract such that a winter shut-down does not
appear to preclude them from completing the work within the Contract timeframe.

e Project Financing
o Coordination with EFC, RD, and Fiscal Advisors continues.
o State Comptroller Application was submitted December 23 and is currently in review.

s Steps to Proceed

o Construction Start — August 2020
o Construction Completion — Spring 2022

Page: 1

120 Washington Street, Suite 100, Watertown, New York 13601 315-457-5200 Fax: 315-451-0052 dclark@bartonandioguidice.com @

01-13-21 Sandy Creek Board Update {ID 2227042).docx



